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26th November 2021 

 
Countesthorpe Road Car Park Charges 

 
Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
Parkland have contacted Oadby and Wigston County Council for information regarding the public car 
park next to school. I am writing to share the information with you as it will impact on many of you 
who drive your children to and from school. Parking charges will be introduced at Countesthorpe Road 
car park (and others) from 4th January 2022. 
 
Residents and non-residents will be able to purchase various permits including a School Run Permit. 
A School Run Permit allows parking in Countesthorpe Road car park only, term time Monday to Friday 
before 9.30am and between 2.30pm and 4pm. The cost of this permit is £10.  
 
The permits will be digital, and your car numberplate will automatically be associated with the permit 
you’ve purchased. There will also be some 30-minute free parking bays. 

 
If you do not wish to buy a permit the charges will be: 
 

Up to 2 hours - £1 
Up to 4 hours - £3 
 
Parkland Primary have no link to this car park, but we feel it is important to share this information 
with you. You can find more information at:  
 

https://www.oadby-wigston.gov.uk/pages/car_parking_charges  
 
 

We would like to work with you to ensure that parents and carers are parking safely and ensuring all 
our pupils are safe coming to and leaving school. 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 

 
Mrs J Andrews 
Headteacher 
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